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The NRCB issued Compliance Directive # CD 25-04 to Rimrock Cattle Company Ltd. on January 20,
2025, for inappropriate disturbance related to odour.

The primary requirement of CD 25-04 was for Rimrock to submit a plan to the NRCB to address the
cleanout and management of their catch basins.

Rimrock management immediately contacted the NRCB to begin the process of developing the plan.
Rimrock worked with the NRCB to finalize the key aspects of the plan to address any concerns the NRCB
had and to ensure the plan meets the requirements of the compliance directive.

On January 23, 2025, the NRCB received Rimrock Cattle Company’s Southeast Catch Basin Cleanout
and Management Plan. The plan addresses the entirety of the directives listed in CD 25-04. The NRCB
considers Rimrock Cattle Company’s Southeast Catch Basin Cleanout and Management Plan
acceptable.

Further to Bulletin Update #5, Rimrock completed the extensive cleanout of cell 1 of their catch basin on
March 4, 2025. The cleanout consisted of the removal of all liquid and solid manure. The cleanout of cell
2 will continue through the spring once conditions allow.

As is typical practice, the NRCB will conduct regular inspections to ensure progress and commitments are
met.
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